Good Shepherd Catholic School Council
GSCS Cafeteria, 6:00 PM
Thursday, July 23, 2020


Call to Order

Attendance:  

School Council:  Principal Kristen Girten, Father Zach, Brandee Schnarr, Sara Rogier, Sara Brown, Ben Goedde, Tara Voliva, and Joanie Pohl were in attendance.  Gen Caudill, Jeff Rhymer, and Mark Schuler were absent.  The following were present via Zoom:  Dawn Bowen, Marcy Groves, Michael Schaefer, and Beth Keck.
Prayer:  Father Zach opened the meeting with a prayer.

Mission Statement:  Our Mission Statement was read aloud by all.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting on April 16, 2020, were inadvertently not emailed to Council members.  Kristen will email them to Council members this week.

REPORTS:
President’s Report:  No report.

Pastor’s Report:  Fr. Zach reported there is only one First Communicant not scheduled yet.  For the upcoming school year, the school mass schedule will be Tuesdays for 3rd, 4th and 5th grade; Wednesdays for 6th, 7th and 8th grade; and Fridays for K-2nd.  There is NO 5:30 mass on Tuesday evenings, but hopefully we will have the 5:30 pm mass on Thursdays.  

Principal’s Report:  Kristen submitted her written report to School Council members via email prior to this meeting.  Highlights include:  As of 7/19, we have had a 3% drop in K-8 enrollment.  We had originally planned on 320 K-8 students, but now have 304.  Enrollment has been changing daily during the month of July as parents decide whether or not to send their children to school this fall.  At the end of the 2019-2020 school year, K-8 ended with 312 students. As of today, K-8 enrollment stands at 304, so closer to a 5% drop now.

Regarding staffing, welcome to Meredith Daunhauer (4th grade), Tammy Seaman (Middle School Math), Traci Harrison (PK Assistant), Morgan Lamberton (PS Assistant), and Allison Scheu (spelling??!!) will be Mrs. Achilles’ assistant.  Vallie Gries accepted a teaching position at RMHS; thank you to her for her years of service.  George Fleming has accepted a maintenance position at Deaconess Women’s Hospital; thank you to him for his years of service.  Scott Ferguson will be moving into George’s position, so we will now need a “helper” for Tony.

Our Reopening Plan was sent to all faculty, staff and families on 7/17.  Everyone has an opportunity to submit questions or concerns regarding the plan.  Kristen thanked the committee that helped in the creation of this plan.  Only three questions have been received so far.  The Plan will be discussed later in this meeting.  

Registration packets will be ready for distribution on 7/24, after masses on 7/25 and 7/26; to be returned 7/27 and 7/28.  Parents completed school culture surveys in May that included questions regarding the distance learning experience.  Those results will be reviewed with faculty in an effort to improve how we offer virtual learning.  This will be discussed further later in this meeting.

All Back to School Open Houses and Orientations will be conducted in small groups or virtually.  Little Rams will do theirs via video. K-1 parents will be Sunday.  Parents will have an opportunity to enter the building prior to school starting to drop off student supplies and see classrooms.  Class lists will go out tomorrow 7/24.

Preschool Report:  Brandee reported that Little Rams has lost some enrollment.  Current numbers are 29 Preschool and 36 Pre-K; which is a decrease of 11 kids.  We have gone through our waiting list.  Preschool and Pre-K information is now included in the registration packets.  We will have a virtual parent info meeting in a movie format.  On 8/2, we will have a modified open house from 2-4 pm.  PTO has purchased “sit spots” for us; it is much appreciated.  We are on track to do a “slow start”:  one-half of the class will start on 8/6 and one-half on 8/7.

Legislative Liaison Report:  Beth Keck had nothing new to report.  Indiana is not currently in session.

Athletic Committee Report:  Ben Goedde reported that Phase 1&2 of the Diocese of Evansville COVID-19 Return to Play plan is July 20-August 14.  School facilities will be open to essential personnel and participants.  Students, coaches, volunteers, and parents should adhere to the self-screening checklist.  Coaches and players will wear masks/face coverings on arrival and departure.  Players are not required to wear facing coverings while participating but can if they so choose.  Attendance will be taken at each practice in case contact tracing is necessary.  Players are to be spread out as much as possible during practice  Huddles, high fives, etc. are to be avoided.  Shared equipment is to be cleaned prior to practice and immediately following practice.  

Numbers for Fall Sports include:

Boys Football, Grades 1-6:  41 participants (this is a great number because previously our numbers had been dropping)

Girls Soccer, Grades 3-6:  27 participants

Cross Country, Grades 5-8: 16 participants

Girls Volleyball, Grades 5-8:  27 participants

Good Shepherd will be hosting volleyball games starting 8/16 through 9/20.  Good Shepherd will be hosting soccer games on Tuesday and Thursday evenings throughout the Fall.  Andy Theising (MHS Class of 2009) will be running the MHS feeder program.  

Tech Team Report:  Mr. Schuler is continuing to work on the iPads and Chromebooks.  

PTO Report:  Tara Voliva reported that PTO will be selling mums and spiritwear again.  Adding a lanyard to Spiritwear was brought up and might be a good idea.  Their current bank balance is approximately $32,000.

	

	

	


Financial Report:  Michael Schaefer had nothing new to report.     

ITEMS FOR DECISION  -- None

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
8 a)  Enrollment 2020-2021.  Kindergarten enrollment is at 22 and 22, which is our largest class!  Kristen discussed other enrollment information during her Principal’s Report earlier in this meeting.

8 b)  School Reopening Plan.  Kristen is doing a daily FAQ’s and will be trying out the new Power School system tomorrow for the first time.  She will do some videos to show drop off, lunch, and pick up procedures, etc.  She hopes to have those ready by next Friday.  A question was asked as to whether GSCS would be providing onsite daycare in the event we potentially had a shutdown longer than 2 weeks, and if so, how would that work.  Discussion was held.  Several other Diocesan schools are comtemplating that same thing.  Yes, there would be a need in those circumstances.  As a side note, Good Shepherd Parish has 1 fogger for the church and 2 foggers for the school.

8 c)  Distance Learning Survey Results.  Kristen has a lot of information regarding this.  She will try to put something together in a condensed form.  She has a lot of positive information.  In particular, families reported that they “still felt connected”; we scored high on that.   We are considering looking at doing a block schedule for middle school.  The bottom line is we have to be better than what parents can access online for free.  There will be no dress out for PE/gym to start with.  We plan to start with something very low key.

8 d)  Diocesan School Council Workshop.  This workshop is currently scheduled for Thursday 9/17 from 6:30pm to 8pm at the Catholic Center.  

The Come Holy Spirit prayer was prayed at the end of the meeting, which adjourned at approximately 6:52 PM.  The next scheduled meeting is Thursday, August 20, 2020, at 6pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanie Pohl, Secretary

